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In this issue: 

• Bridge and Committees 

• Squadron Officers’ Reports 

•   Executive Meeting Minutes 

•   Activities 

•   Member Birthdays 

•   Photo Collages         

•   Calendar 

May 2023 

      DAYTONA BEACH SAIL & POWER SQUADRON 

         A Unit of United States Power Squadrons Sail & Power Boating 

of Daytona Beach 

   MAY    9: Lunch Bunch, DB Pickles, Ormond                    

      11: Executive Committee, HRYC, 7 p.m.             

      13: D 23 Spring Picnic, Bing’s Landing, 9-3, RSVP now        

         14: Mother’s Day                                                  

      18: Squadron Dinner Meeting, 6:30, Red Lobster, Daytona                     

      22: Fundraiser Dinner at McKenna’s Place, Port Orange 5-8 p.m.  

      20-26 National Safe Boating Week               

      29: Memorial Day                      

  JUNE    8: Executive Committee, HRYC, 7 p.m.             

      13: Lunch Bunch, Aunt Catfish, 11:30              

      15: Squadron Casual Dinner, 6:30, Outriggers, New Smyrna Bch     

           17: Hontoon Island Picnic (TBA)                

       18: Father's Day                         

  JULY    4: Independence Day  Possible Picnic (TBA)                       

     13: Executive Committee, HRYC, 7 p.m.             

        20: Squadron Casual Dinner, 6:30, Little Tomoka Y. C., Ormond 
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THE BRIDGE 

Commander: 

Cdr. Paul Martines, JN          386 451 4575          paulmartinesd23@aol.com           

            Executive Officer               

OPEN 

Education Officer:           

Lt/C William C. Benny, SN-CN    386 871 8087         aikido09@hotmail.com 

Administrative Officer: 

    Lt/C Gary Foster, P                706 255 3007      garyeugenefoster@gmail.com 

Secretary: 

D/Lt/C Sharon Neitzey          386 290 1243                sneitzey@aol.com 

Treasurer: 

D/Lt/C Steve Becker, P           386 265 5180      cyberflgeezer@gmail.com 

  Life provides  the wind.   

  You control the direction of its sail. 
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General Committees 

 

Auditing Committee 

P/D/C Jeffrey T. Wise, JN 

Cdr Paul S.Martines, JN 

P/C Cheryl Martines, AP 

Finance Committee 

P/D/C Jeff Wise, JN 

P/C Cheryl W. Martines, AP 

Nominating Committee 

P/C Don Roman, AP 

P/D/C Jeffrey T. Wise, JN 

Rules Committee 

Cdr Paul S. Martines, JN 

P/D/C Jeff Wise, JN 

Commander’s Department 

 

Chaplain 

  Lt /C Gary Foster, P  

    

Flag Lieutenant 

P/C Don Roman, AP 

Merit Mark Committee 

P/C. Paul S. Martines, JN 

Public Relations Committee 

P/C Don Roman, AP  

               

  Vessel Safety Check       

Committee                           

P/C Don Roman, AP 

Secretary’s Department 

                                        

Information Technology                               

Committee 

D/Lt/C Sharon Neitzey          

Lt Christine Zahornacky 

      Public Contact              

 Paul S. Martines, JN   

 P/C Don Roman, AP  

Ship’s Store Committee 

P/C Paul S. Martines, JN 

Website Committee  

   D/Lt/C Sharon Neitzey       

 P/C Don Roman, AP        

         

 Publication Committee 

 

Educational Department 

         

 Assistant Educational   

 Officer 

P/C Don Roman, AP 

 

Elective Courses 

Lt/C Will Benny, SN-CN 

P/C Don Roman, AP 

P/D/C Tim Henke, JN-CN 

 

Administrative Department 

          

Asst. Administrative Officer   

Lt Kathleen Foster, S 

Membership Committee 

Cdr. Paul S. Martines, JN     

Lt/C Gary Foster, P 

  Treasurer’s Department 

   D/Lt/C Steve Becker, AP 

Assistant Treasurer                           

D/Lt/C Sharon Neitzey 

 

Executive Committee      

   

P/D/C Jeffrey T. Wise, JN   

Lt Kathleen Foster, S 

P/C Don Roman, AP 

   Rita Wise, P   

Lt Christine Zahornacky    

Genevieve Boles   

Tom Boles  

 

Website:  ABCDB.club    

  

 abcdaytonabeach@gmail.com 

http://www.abcdb.club
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           COMMANDER   

         Paul Martines, JN           

     We have many events and outings planned for this year and 

our Bridge officers and committees will need a lot of help. We 

have the District 23 picnic at Bings Landing on May 13,  a regular 

dinner meeting and a fundraiser dinner meeting coming up this month, a picnic 

at Hontoon Island on June 17, and the District Conference that Daytona Beach 

Squadron is hosting on September 29 and 30. Please contact any of the Bridge 

Officers if you can help with any of these activities. How can you help? Consider 

some of these examples: 

 -Help set up or clean up at events. 

 -Secure donated items for gift baskets to raffle. 

 -Take a sponsor or ad form from the Beachcomber to your favorite business      
                                                                                                                                     
  to secure a donation or ad. 

 -Bring a dessert or side dish to share at the D23 picnic. 

Please read through this issue carefully and pay special attention to the         

calendar of upcoming events . Our squadron website always has current        

information for events and contacts, so please check frequently for any         

updates.  The address is www,abcdb.club. 

Respectfully Submitted: Cdr Paul Martines  

         
 
 

Rules Committee Report: 

A proposed revised version of our bylaws has been sent to the General      
Membership. We ask any member who has not seen them to please look them 
over and e-mail Paul Martines (paulmartinesd23@aol,com) for approval. They 
will be presented at the next dinner meeting as well. We will then call for a vote 
on the proposed changes at our May 18 membership meeting. We need 2/3  of 
the membership to approve the changes. 

 
 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted: Cdr Paul Martines, Chairman, Rules Committee 
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                   Education 

 SEO P/C Will Benny, SN-CN   
                 
    ASEO P/C Don Roman, P 

  Our next class will be an ABC3 Class at the HRYC on May 13 and 20th 
of this month.  May marks National Safe Boating Week from May 20–
26.  Sponsored by the National Safe Boating Council, this is a Safe  
Boating Campaign on the local, state, national and international levels. 
Visit our website at www.abcdb.club for more info.   

 We’re looking for additional instructors and Vessel Safety                 
Examiners.  If you’re interested in teaching Boating Safety and/or helping 
with other courses, such as Seamanship, and Navigation, please contact 
ASEO Don Roman, 386-453-6456.   

Respectfully submitted: ASEO P/C Don Roman, P 

Executive Officer Report 

A few of our Vessel Safety Examiners recently went down to Disappearing      
Island and performed multiple Vessel Safety Checks.  They were accompanied 
by a few Bridge Officers who canvassed the island, promoting America’s     
Boating Club and handing out information about our squadron.  We plan to     
repeat this activity regularly to promote safe boating and outreach from our  
squadron. 

We have 6 Vessel Safety Officers and we have completed 32 Vessel                
Inspections this year. 

Respectfully Submitted: Cdr Paul Martines  
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                         Secretary               

        D/L/C Sharon Neitzey     

 MINUTES from the USPS DAYTONA EXECUTIVE MEETING              

          April 13,, 2023 

The Executive Committee Meeting was held at the Halifax River Yacht Club 

in Daytona Beach. The following members of the Executive Committee were in attendance; - 

Cdr Paul Martines; Lt/C Gary Foster, P; Kathleen Foster, S; D/Lt/C Steve Becker, P; P/D/C 

Jeff Wise, P; Lt/C Sharon Neitzey; P/C Don Roman, AP; Tom Boles; Genevieve Boles. The 

meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. Minutes from the previous meeting are available in 

the Beachcomber. Minutes were approved with no changes. 

Executive Officer Report:                                                                          

Vessel Safety Report- P/C Don Roman reported that new decals are in. We have six examin-

ers and need more. We have completed 10 VSCs so far this year. Jeff will take a group to 

the island to do more on Saturday, April 15.                                                                                                                               

Boat Show Committee-Cdr. Paul Martines reminded us that there is a boat show in Flagler 

this weekend.  The Daytona Boat Show will be at the Ocean Center September 8, 9, and 10.  

We will need volunteers to help there.                                                     

Public Relations Committee- no report                                                   

Rules Committee- Cdr. Paul Martines is still working on compiling new by-laws from National.  

They will be publicized to squadron members for ratification as soon as they are approved by 

the National Rules Committee.    

Administrative Officer Report:  Admin Officer Gary Foster reported that our next Squadron 

Dinner Meeting will be held at Houligan’s, Daytona, on April 20 at 6:30. Don Roman an-

nounced that he has scheduled local columnist, historian, and author Dan Smith to speak at 

that meeting. RSVPs are needed by April 18. Call, text, or email Gary Foster.       

 We are also planning a fundraiser at McKenna’s Place, Port Orange, on May 22 from 5-8 

p.m. We will have a silent auction and a 50/50 raffle at the event.  The owner, Chris McKen-

na, is donating 10% of all proceeds from all customers during that time to our squadron.  We 

need to promote this to all our members and ask them to bring guests. Summer dinner infor-

mation is on the Beachcomber calendar, as well as on the front page of our website, 

www.abcdb.club.                            

 The Fosters have all the summer dinners scheduled and published on the calendar.  They 

will leave their Admin materials and information with Sharon Neitzey while they are out of the 

country for the summer, and you will RSVP for events to her in their absence.         

Lunch Bunch/Hospitality- Kathleen reported that the next Lunch Bunch will meet on May 9 at 

11:30 at D. B. Pickles Restaurant in Ormond. Future dates are listed in the calendar. 

Education Officer Report: Asst. SEO, P/C Don Roman announced that our next ABC3 

class will be held May 13 and 20. Don has also been distributing flyers all around the boating 

community to promote classes and safe boating.  

http://www.abcdb.club
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Minutes (continued)                             

Secretary Report: Lt/C Sharon Neitzey- Please send all Committee Reports for Beachcomb-

er to me by April 26 as Word attachments.  Beachcomber advertising and sponsor sheets are 

now available for next year. Please help and ask others to consider supporting our squadron. 

An updated calendar is now on the website and will be published in the May Beachcomber. 

We added Don Roman to the Website Committee.                                                                                                                                               

Secretary’s Department Committee- Lt. Christine Zahornacky asks that you send photos to 

her by April 26.  

Treasurer Report: D/Lt/C Steve Becker, P; Our current balance for the squadron checking is 

strong. Paul spent $180 to reserve the pavilion at Bing’s Landing for May 13 D23 Picnic, but 

we will be reimbursed by District 23. Steve reminded us that we are gradually depleting our 

account. Our balance is sound, but we need to plan events and activities, so we are not 

spending more than we are accruing. He is in the process of filing our IRS Form 990-N and 

will file our legal name as Daytona Beach Sail and Power Squadron, DBA America’s Boating 

Club, Daytona. 

Commander Report: Cdr Paul Martines- Paul Martines reminded us that we voted against 

increasing our dues this year but need to find some additional ways to earn revenue to cover 

our expenses.                                     

Audit Committee- We added Paul Martines to this committee. Steve Becker will observe the 

audit.   

District Commander Report:  D/C Jeff Wise reminded us of the District 23 Picnic on May 13 

at Bing’s Landing.  He encouraged our officers and members to attend. All information is on 

our squadron website at www.abcdb.club and in the Beachcomber. Please RSVP asap to 

Sharon Neitzey, 386-290-1243 or sneitzey@aol.com. 

OLD BUSINESS – We updated some of our Committee Members to match by-laws. 

NEW BUSINESS- We will put Vessel Safety Examiner Information on front of our website. 

We have added Tom and Genevieve Boles to the Executive Committee. 

NEXT DINNER MEETING DATE- April 20, 2023; Houligan’s, Daytona, 6:30 

NEXT MONTH DINNER MEETING DATE – May 18, 2023, Red Lobster, Daytona, 6:30 

 

 Respectfully Submitted: D/L/C Sharon Neitzey  
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.            Treasurer        

           D/Lt/C Steve Becker, AP      

    A legal ad has been ordered from the Daytona Beach News-Journal in 
compliance with Florida state law regarding applications for fictitious names.  
Daytona Beach Sail and Power Squadron, Inc. will be doing business as 
America’s Boating Club Daytona Beach, FL.  The ad will cost $80 and the 

application will cost $50.                         
 A check for $110 has been sent to USPS Headquarters to pay national’s share of the dues 
for the Heath family.                           
 The current balance of the Squadron’s checking account is strong, but we are working to   
defray our expenditures with additional income-earning projects to keep our balance from 
dwindling over time. 

 Respectfully submitted: D/Lt/C Steve Becker, AP      

                    Administrative Officer 

            Lt/C Gary Foster, P 

                           

 MAY the road rise up to meet you…That road will take you to the ISB 

RED LOBSTER for our May18th dinner meeting at 6:30 pm. Please reserve your spot 

with Gary by May16th. 

MAY the wind be always at your back…We are back at BINGS LANDING Captains BBQ 

on May 13th for our District Picnic luncheon. See flyer below. Please reserve your spot 

with Sharon Neitzey by May 5th.  

MAY the sun shine warm upon your face… Last month’s vessel inspections near Ponce 

Inlet was a sunny success. Look for more dates in the future and plan to join us.  

MAY the rain fall softly upon your fields and until we meet again…For a fundraiser din-

ner at McKenna’s in Port Orange on Monday 22 from 5-8. A percentage of all proceeds 

from that night will benefit our squadron. There will be raffle baskets and 50/50 for all 

McKenna’s patrons to participate in as well.  

MAY God hold you in the palm of His hand… And remember to celebrate all the     

Mothers in your life on their special day, May 14th.  
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P/C Don Roman and Cdr. Paul Martines lunched with James 

A. Judge, Director, Volusia County Emergency Management 

Division, to present a Letter of Commendation for speaking at 

some of our Squadron Dinner Meetings. 

 

P/C Don Roman has written a Letter of Appreciation to Ms 

Tess Sailor-Tynes, Conservation Science Coordinator, Marine 

Discovery Center, for her outstanding presentation to our 

squadron membership at our dinner meeting earlier this year. 
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JOIN IN THE FUN! LET’S HAVE A GREAT SHOWING FROM OUR      

DAYTONA SQUADRON AT THE DISTRICT 23 SPRING PICNIC! 
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   MAY DINNER MEETING        

PLEASE JOIN US...BRING A FRIEND! 

  Thursday, May 18, 2023 @ 6:30 p. m.       

              Red Lobster, Daytona                             

             RESERVATIONS REQUIRED! 

  An ACCURATE reservation count of persons committing to  

attend is still required by the deadline so the venue can        

efficiently staff and serve our group. Please RSVP to Gary 

Foster by the May 17 9:00 p.m. deadline  via  Email: 

garyeugenefoster@gmail.com OR text or call Gary at (706) 

255-3007.  Let’s have a huge turnout! Thank you to Don      

Roman for scheduling our speakers. 

We will order from the restaurant menu and checks will be 

handled individually by members and guests.    

Come on out for good food, good friends, and a good time!   
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CALL GARY FOSTER (386-706 255 3007)IF YOU  PLAN TO BRING  MORE 

THAN FOUR PEOPLE SO RESTAURANT CAN PLAN FOR STAFFING..  
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      Lucky Star Winner … 

The Lucky Star number drawn at the April meeting for $50 

             belonged to Kathrine Quick. The pot now grows to $75.  

    

     Remember… you must be present to win!     

  See you there. 

Lucky Star 

 

       Happy birthday to you.   

               Happy birthday to you.     

           Happy birthday dear squadron members.   

      Happy birthday to YOU!!! 

       HAPPY MAY BIRTHDAYS!    
      

 Thomas E. Molik     Constance L. Daniels 

   Cheryl W. Martines        Rebecca J. Roman                            

            Cal Gordon                   J. Peter Singh               Bobby Bray             
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YOUR  BUSINESS AD COULD  

APPEAR  HERE. 

See p.16 for details. 

    SPONSORS          

   Frank and Sharon Neitzey         Paul and Sherry Martines      

 Jeff and Cathy Wise          Steve and Judy Becker 

    YOUR NAME COULD  

         APPEAR ABOVE.     

                

   See p. 15 for details. 

   THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT. 

Welcome New Members

 Danielle and Leon Heath! 
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SIGN UP NOW! SHOW YOUR SUPPORT! NEW 

BEACHCOMBER SPONSORSHIPS BEGIN WITH THE 

MARCH EDITION AND ARE GOOD FOR ONE YEAR! 

 

We are renewing Beachcomber Sponsorships for the May publication. We 
ask DBPS members and friends to publicly support our group by becoming 
an advertised SPONSOR of our organization.  Your name will be published 
on the SPONSOR page in the monthly BEACHCOMBER newsletter for one 
year. Contract publishing year is from March 2023 through February 2024. 
Cost for one year is a suggested donation of $25. Return the form and your 
donation ASAP to: Sharon Neitzey,  Assistant Treasurer, 724 Central Park 
Blvd., Port Orange, FL 32127.    Thank you for your support. 

………………………………………………………………………………………. 

DATE_______________  

NAME  (as you want it to appear)  Please Print 

 

_______________________________________________ 
                                 
DONATION AMOUNT  _________                                                   
                              
CHECK #   ______________  OR  CASH _____________   
                                    
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!  
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DAYTONA BEACH SAIL & POWER SQUADRON 

Beachcomber Advertising 

March 2023 thru February 2024 

Dear Advertiser, 

Our advertisers for the Daytona Beach Sail & Power Squadron’s monthly publication, The 
Beachcomber, are important to us. Please won’t you help? The following information      
includes the yearly rates (March 2023 thru February 2024) and a contract form for ads. All 
must be paid at time of contract. Make checks payable to the (DBSPS) Daytona Beach 
Sail & Power Squadron. Mail with contract to Sharon Neitzey, 724 Central Park Blvd. 
Port  Orange, FL 32127.  Please  include your business card or camera-ready ad. We 
would like all contracts in as soon as possible. 

        Annual Rates  

 Business Card  Ad $ 40.00                         

         1/4 Page Ad      $ 80.00                      1/2 Page Ad    $170.00 

                Full Page Ad  $300.00         

 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
            ADVERTISING CONTRACT 

Date: __________Telephone:_________________________Fax:___________________ 

Advertiser_______________________________________________________________ 

Address_________________________________________________________________ 

Authorized by: _______________________________Title: _______________________ 

Signature: _____________________________E-mail: ___________________________ 

Authorization is hereby given to place a (size) _______________________advertisement 
in the DBS&PS Beachcomber for one year (twelve months) at the annual rate for the year 
2023-2024 of $________________.  All advertising copy and artwork will be furnished by 
advertiser. E-mail or mail your camera-ready artwork or business card to Sharon 
Neitzey:sneitzey@aol.com . Mail check and contract to address listed above or bring to 
next meeting. 

Paid by 
Check#_______________Cash______________________Date__________________ 

Advertisement solicited by: (Member) 
 
_____________________________________________________________________ 

file:///C:/Users/sneit/Downloads/sneitzey@aol.com
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As the editors of this newsletter,  

we welcome your input on articles in the newsletter  

or suggestions for materials that you would like to see included in   

 future issues. 

This newsletter is one of the primary tools used by the squadron to 

 communicate with its members.  

Please review the articles and meeting flyers included and join  

us for classes and events announced. 

Each of us can play an important role in the success of our squadron. 

Please feel free to contact us or e-mail us. 

Sharon Neitzey and Christine Zahornacky 

 sneitzey@aol.com     gandczee@gmail.com  

 

 

 

Please submit any information or photos for the JUNE 

  Publication to us by  May 26. 

Send info to Sharon Neitzey and photos to Christine Zahornacky. 

***Members please note that .pdf files submitted to the editors are  

not grammatically correctable.  

However, Microsoft Word and Publisher files are correctable.***  

Photos should be in .jpeg format. 

A NOTE TO OUR READERS... 
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FOR NOW, USE YOUTUBE TO ACCESS VIDEOS. 

COPY AND PASTE LINKS INTO BROWSER. 

https://www.youtube.com/

@AmericasBoatingChannel/videos 

America’s Boating Channel Will  

Showcase National Safe Boating 

Council Videos on Smart TV  

ON SMART TV NOW -FOR INTRODUCTORY VIDEO 

CHECK OUT https://www.youtube.com/watch?

v=Jv30rJIeDqc&list=UU1c_rFyt1fGqvdiSauAijAg 
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    Daytona Beach Power Squadron Tentative 2023 Calendar of Events              

   MAY        9: Lunch Bunch, Cheddars, Daytona, 11:30             

      11: Executive Committee, HRYC, 7 p.m.               

      13: D23 Spring Picnic, Details TBA                 

      14: Mother’s Day                       

      18: Squadron Dinner Meeting, 6:30, Red Lobster, Daytona         

      22: Fundraiser Dinner at McKenna’s Place, Port Orange 5-8 p.m.       

      20-26: National Safe Boating Week                 

      29: Memorial Day                                   

   JUNE     8: Executive Committee, HRYC, 7 p.m.               

      13: Lunch Bunch, Aunt Catfish, 11:30                

      15: Squadron Casual Dinner, 6:30, Outriggers, New Smyrna Beach      

      17: Hontoon Island Squadron Picnic (TBA)              

      18: Father's Day                          

   JULY    4: Independence Day  Possible Picnic (TBA)                      

      13: Executive Committee, HRYC, 7 p.m.               

      20: Squadron Casual Dinner, 6:30, Little Tomoka Yacht Club, Ormond                  

  AUGUST     8: Lunch Bunch (TBA)                     

      10: Executive Committee, HRYC, 7 p.m.               

      17: Squadron Casual Dinner, 6:30, Craves Coastal Grill (Old Martin’s) Flagler      

      27-September 4 National Fall Governing Board, Kansas City, MO            

 SEPTEMBER   4: Labor Day                        

      12: Lunch Bunch                       

      14: Executive Committee, HRYC, 7 p.m. 

      21: Squadron Dinner Meeting, 6:30, Trails South Forty Clubhouse, Ormond                                                      

                    29-to Oct. 1 (tentative) D23 Fall Conference                     

 OCTOBER    10: Lunch Bunch                       

      12: Executive Committee, HRYC, 7 p.m. 

      19: Squadron Dinner Meeting, 6:30, Houligan’s, Daytona            

      31: Halloween                            

 NOVEMBER   5: Daylight Savings Time ENDS 

             9: Executive Committee, HRYC, 7 p.m.               

      11: Veterans’ Day                      

      14: Lunch Bunch                       

      16: Squadron Dinner Meeting, 6:30 p.m., Red Lobster, Daytona.       

      23: Thanksgiving                            

 DECEMBER 12: Lunch Bunch                       

      14: Executive Committee, HRYC, 7 p.m.               

      17: DB Squadron Christmas Lunch, Palmetto Club, Info TBA    

                                      

                           

 

 


